Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

19 April 2007 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


John Griggs


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe 


Nick Fawcett

In Attendance Cllr Peter Wood, Richard Honey

The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: Councillor Bruce Claridge, Peter Webb
Minutes of meeting held on 22 March 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Horse Riding Signs

Following the request for horse riding signs in Brook, the Clerk had received correspondence to say that the signs must be in a specific location ie near a riding school.  The Clerk will write to Highways requesting signs put up at Terrys Wood Farm.  It was also agreed that the Clerk would write to Wye Parish Council asking whether they would consider placing similar signs outside Moneytree Farm.
Finances.

Financial Statement – a copy of the financial statement was circulated. The current available balance is £3049.23.

Cheques for signature – The following cheques were signed:

Allianz Cornhill – £480.15 for annual insurance, £779.03 for Bark Chips for the playground.

Change of address forms for the bank were also signed.

Barking for Playground

The Chairman thanked Bob Scarfe and John Griggs for their hard work in putting the bark chips down over the play ground area.

Election

John Griggs and Nick Fawcett did not complete their election forms in time and no Council places were contested, the Parish Council will need to co-opt 2 Councillors.

Statement of Accounts

The Statement of Accounts was approved and signed.

Annual Governance Statement

The Annual Governance Statement was completed and signed.

Any other business

Jackie Mortiboy reported that she had received a response from a highways engineer regarding her letter about Bockham Lane.

Nick Scarfe reported that PC Nick King had visited him with reference to his communication over the destruction of the by-ways in Brook.  John Griggs suggested that the issue could be discussed when the Mobile Police Station visit on 10th May as by-way destruction is an on-going problem in this area.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 17th May 2007. 

